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Madam High Commissioner,

The European Union would like to thank you for the comprehensive presentation of your annual report to the Human Rights Council. 

As we are celebrating the 20th anniversary of the establishment of the Office of the High Commissioner for human rights, we pay tribute to your leadership and vision. The impartiality, objectivity, and effectiveness of your work are of the utmost importance in fulfilling our common goal: namely the promotion and the protection of all human rights for all, without discrimination of any kind. Your role in ensuring the universality of human rights is key. 

The EU appreciates this opportunity for an ongoing rich and fruitful dialogue with you and  your Office and looks forward to continuing this dialogue, while at the same time respecting the independence and integrity of your office. 

We would like to highlight a few points. 

The EU welcomes your efforts to tackle discrimination, including discrimination on the basis of sexual orientation and gender identity. In this regards we share your view that “continued dialogue and reporting are needed to overcome divisions of opinion among States and to mobilize support for measures including the repeal of discriminatory laws, the prohibition of discriminatory practices and action to counter violence.”  In your view what are the most effective steps that can be taken to raise awareness about this type of discrimination and to achieve progress towards the worldwide decriminalization of homosexuality?

Madam High Commissioner, 

Your network of field presences plays a crucial role in facilitating the engagement of States and other key players on the regional and the national level. In this regard we welcome Myanmar/ Burma’s call for the opening of an OHCHR Office. A field presence  would provide an important contribution to the transition process. Could you elaborate on the timeline for the establishment of this Office and its proposed scope?

The EU has carefully read the annex to your report, which deals with the Rabat Plan of Action to which you just drew our attention. The document is the result of debates among experts from all regions and it provides useful recommendations which will guide future actions in the sensitive area of advocacy of national, racial and religious hatred that constitute incitement to discrimination, hostility or violence. What are the plans of your Office in terms of supporting the implementation of recommendations from the Rabat Plan of Action and does your Office envisage similar workshops on other issues? 

In conclusion, we would like to reiterate the EU’s continued support for your valuable contribution, and that of your Office, to the protection and promotion of human rights at all levels.
